HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on January 8th.2020
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.S.Fuller

     














Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation A parishioner spoke of the long standing problems with flooding in Chapel Road. Cllr.Roper said that the Highways dept. at NCC had now designed a drainage scheme but at this time he was unable to give a programmed date for the work.
b) Police Report Two incidents had been recorded in November
c) NCC Report Highways had written to residents in Newton Road regarding the issue of overhanging branches affecting the bus service and had planned to carry out any necessary work at the end of January.
d) Broadland DC Report The draft Greater Norwich Local Plan had been produced and would shortly be considered by Broadland DC before being published for public consultation at the end of the month.

e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies were noted from Sally Fletcher and Julie Neesam (BDC)
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from Sue Fuller and Kevin Saggers as Village Hall committee members.
3. Minutes of the meeting on November 20th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The clerk had nothing to report
5. Planning No observations were made on the application for  a barn/stables off Newton Road (20191829) as the full details had yet to be loaded to the Planning Authority website.
6. Correspondence Mole hills and fallen branches had been reported at the QE playground. Stephen Howes volunteered to deal with the problem. The NCC Rangers would be asked toclean the path leading from Waterloo Road to the school. The Council’s attention had been drawn to potholes on the Millennium car park. This would be looked at after the winter and in the meantime school users would be encouraged to close the gates after use.
7. Finance A cheque was signed for the Clerk’s salary and expenses including PAYE for the third quarter (£1,093.18). The Clerk reported that accrued funds other than the Chequers Field account were £28,436.15
8. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would enquire whether there was any progress on improving the NCC verge outside the church. It was agreed that wild flower seeds should be purchased for use on Chequers Field.
9. Questions from the public None
10. Next Meeting Wed. Feb.12th. 7.30 p.m.
